
Every March, we wait for Match Day, when our  
programs match with applications through the  
National Residency Match Program. Congratulations 
to program leaders and trainees for successfully  
navigating this year’s match season.

Match day is a landmark milestone for training  
programs, residency applicants, medical schools,  
and the medical education community, as thousands 
of medical students and graduates from the U.S. and 
around the world learn about the programs they 
matched with.

This year, Main Residency Match Day was on March 
17. According to the National Residency Match
Program, this was a record-breaking match season
with 48,156 applicants. To read more interesting facts
about the 2023 match, visit the NRMP website.

Our programs that participated in this Match Day include Family Medicine, Emergency Medicine, Psychiatry  
and Dermatology residencies. Not all programs participate in the NRMP Match Day and fellowship matches occur 
throughout the year.

We are excited to learn about our incoming residents and fellows and share updates with you as match  
announcements are made throughout the season. 

March 2023

From the Office of Health Professional Education

Match Day
2023
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Match Announcements 

Katie Diol Kelly Gould Peter Hollinger

Foot and Ankle Surgery

Medical Toxicology

Amar Chakraborty, MD

Occupational medicine

Lauren Benning, DO

James Lo, DO

Annika Strand, MD
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Family medicine
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Psychiatry

Hennepin Regions Psychiatry Residency Program 

PGY-1 Class Academic Year 2023-2024 

Chandra Bouma 
University of Minnesota Medical 

School 

Hayden Roos 
Western University of Health Sciences College of 

Osteopathic Medicine of the Pacific

Conor Burke-Smith 
University of Iowa Roy J and Lucille A 

Carver College of Medicine

Parker Rosenau 
University of North Dakota School of Medicine 

and Health Sciences

Alicia Cowles 
University of Minnesota Medical 

School  

Justin Schafer 
University of North Dakota School of 

Medicine and Health Sciences  

Yasmine Dakhama 
University of Colorado School of 

Medicine 

Kyra Vercande 
Des Moines University College of 

Osteopathic Medicine 
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Emergency Medicine 

Welcomes EM Resident Class of 2026 

Lensa Ali 
University of Minnesota 

Josiah Bardwell 
Creighton University 

Jesse Brooks 
University of Minnesota 

Isaac Dzubay 
University of Wisconsin 

Jordan Ensz 
Oakland University 

Tatiana Griffith 
Medical College of Wisconsin 

Eugene Ng 
University of Colorado 

Alora Sager 
University of Minnesota 

Jordan Stipek 
University of Minnesota 

Griffin Struyk 
University of Minnesota 

Kat Tehaney 
Rush Medical College 
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Dermatology
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Join us for 2023 Monthly Case Conferences

We are resuming the clinician case conference for 2023 
starting this month. The Monthly Clinician Case  
Conference is a continued educational collaboration  
designed for HealthPartners clinicians. Interesting cases 
from our care group are discussed in a case-based format. 
Archived videos, including the March case presentation, is 
located here.

To get an invitation for the monthly case conference, email 
Monica.M.Hoeppner@HealthPartners.Com

OHPE Announcements

Upcoming Events

Coming soon: Annual Engagement Survey

This year’s Annual Engagement Survey is now open and it’s a great chance for you to share your voice and help 
strengthen our organization. The survey helps us measure engagement and create a strong, healthy workplace. 
And most importantly, the feedback collected is used to inform and influence organizational  decisions.

You can take the survey March 31st through April 17 one of two ways: 

• By following the link in your inbox from
Survey.Invite@WillisTowersWatson.com. Each colleague has a unique link to complete the survey.

• Clicking the links in promotional communications, such as the myPartner Brief. You’ll need to sign on using your
username and password, however, your results remain confidential.

Save the Date for upcoming MMCGME conference

When: Friday, September 15, 2023 for a full day event
Where: Twin Cities Area (specific venue-TBD)
Lunch will be served 

Register here to attend

If you are new to using Office 365  
applications, or just want to update 
your skills, you can sign up for Virtual 
office hours for help with SharePoint, 
Teams and myPartner here.

Our updated training program 
contact list for 2023 is located here.

Regions Hospital Emergency Medicine 
Residency Program recently published 
its 2022 Annual report. Read it here.
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HealthPartners Clinical Simulation
Monthly Update

March 2023

Simulation as an introduction to healthcare careers

Early in March, HealthPartners Clinical Simulation team visited the Washington 
Technology Magnet School in St. Paul to teach biomedical students the  
fundamentals of medical care. During the visit, students were given the opportunity 
to perform healthcare activities on mannequins, experience exposure, interact with 
medical equipment and technology, and learn about healthcare careers. The  
simulation activity provided an engaging experience for students, who learned 
about human anatomy and how bodies functioned, and eagerly practiced  
techniques of intubation, performing CPR, and even drawing blood on mannequins. 

The students also had an opportunity to explore healthcare careers and learn from 
actual physicians and medical experts. Our team of experts from HealthPartners 
included resident physicians, laboratory staff, and simulation experts who aimed  
to teach fundamentals, provide exposure, and engage students in an interactive  
experience. Daniel VanDerhoef, MD and Brittany Kimball, MD are both chief  
residents in the University of Minnesota Internal Medicine Residency Program and 
interested in engaging with the community. Dr. Kimball helped students practice 
intubation and ventilation, while Dr. VanDerhoef demonstrated a 3D Ultrasound 
and provided an overview of anatomy. Erin Gregor, Medical Lab Scientist, and an 
expert in Venipuncture, helped students practice drawing blood and starting IVs. 
Simulation experts, Blake Katzenmaier and Erin MagnusonHall, along with other 
team members, demonstrated Cardiac Arrest Management (AED, CPR, Ventilation) 
techniques and provided information about career paths in healthcare. 

The Washington Technology Magnet School offers a pathway program where 
students choose a path for biomedical or engineering in 10th grade. The visit was 
important as part of an ongoing partnership between the pathway program and 
Regions Hospital. Meagan O’Brien is a faculty member who has worked at the 
school for over 10 years and designs the curriculum. The  biomedical pathway, led 
by Meagan, partners with Regions for career explorations, and the activity with 
HealthPartners Clinical Simulation helps students apply the skills they learn 
throughout the year in a practical setting while interacting with technology.

Partnering for Patient Safety 
Awareness week

The Simulation Center hosted the 
Room of Errors event in  
partnership with the patient safety 
team during Patient Safety  
Awareness Week at Regions 
Hospital last month. The event 
was a success with colleagues as 
they took part and learned how to 
be on the lookout for potential 
safety concerns every day as they 
take care of patients at Regions 
Hospital.

Life-saving training

Training conducted by the  
Simulation Center helped save the 
life of a visitor at Hudson Hospital 
and Clinic. The Code Blue 
Simulation is a life-like training 
session specifically designed to 
improve the way teams respond in 
5 minutes following a cardiac or 
respiratory arrest. Read more 
about how this training prepared 
colleagues for an unexpected 
real-life situation.

Simulation Center expansion

The simulation center  
at Regions Hospital is currently 
undergoing significant  
enhancements thanks in part to  
a $2.5 million donation from the 
Otto Bremer Trust. The money will 
be used to create a new space for 
simulation activities, free-up a 
hospital unit for future clinical 
care and pay for high-tech 
equipment that will improve 
medical  education and enhance 
quality of care – just like it did at 
Hudson Hospital in December. 
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Spring brings mixed feelings in the REACH LIC as one  
academic year ends and another begins. 2022/2023 
brought the 5th cohort of students into the REACH Regions 
Hospital Equitable, Affordable, Community Health LIC  
program, an idea initially conceived by Kelly Frisch, MD  
and Paula Scarda, MD in late 2017 and entrusted to  
Drs. Rachel Dahms and Ashley Dohlen as Co-Directors.  
The REACH program is a unique longitudinal integrated 
clerkship which includes six 3rd year medical students from 
the University of Minnesota who interviewed specifically for 
the 10 month-long program at Regions because of their 
passion for studying and improving the social determinants 
of health for their patients. Students complete core clinical 
clerkships in Obstetrics & Gynecology, Psychiatry,  
Neurology, Internal Medicine, Surgery & Emergency  
Medicine at Regions as well as an elective of their choosing, 
a REACH QI project, and volunteering weekly at a People 
Incorporated mental health facility. This year the students 
work and research at P.I. culminated in a fruitful, day-long 
Design Event at the People Incorporated headquarters in 
Eagan in March. Results from the REACH group research 
was used in Ideation sessions with PI decision-makers 
company-wide to create recommendations for  
improvement of care for clients, and is also designed  
to increase satisfaction and retention of mental health  
providers within the residences. Well done REACH students 
for this important work!

The 2022/2023 REACH group will commence with a lunch to celebrate later this month. Interviews have been  
completed and work begun to welcome the incoming 6th REACH cohort in June.

Program Updates

Fellowship program has a new name and celebrates key milestone

The Regions Hospital/HealthPartners Institute Emergency Medicine Physician Assistant Fellowship is celebrating its 
tenth anniversary this year. The emergency medicine clinical postgraduate education program was initiated in 2012 in 
response to the growing need for physician assistant providers with knowledge and experience to care for the  
increasingly complex patient population in emergency medicine and expanded bed capacity. The EMPA fellowship 
depends on a collaborative relationship with the Regions Emergency Medicine Residency and takes advantage of 
excellent didactic education and practical skills gained through this relationship as well as modeling a team-based 
approach to patient care.

The Regions EMPA Fellowship, formerly termed residency, was started during a period of relatively few such programs 
and was the first of its kind in Minnesota. Today there are two other clinical postgraduate emergency medicine  
programs in the state and over fifty in the nation. A total of 25 fellows graduated from our program by the end of 
2022. We made a change in the title of our program to The Regions Hospital/HealthPartners Institute Emergency 
Medicine Physician Assistant Fellowship to align with our institutional naming practice and the majority of 
postgraduate PA and APC programs nationally.

REACH program gets ready to welcome 6th cohort
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Connect with us

Visit the Institute website, to learn more about Health Professional Education at HealthPartners: 
https://www.healthpartners.com/institute/education/ohpe/

If you have a story you would like to contribute the monthly OHPE Update, email submissions to: 
Pratakshya.x.Bhandari@healthpartners.com
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